MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL
7 SEPTEMBER 2022

14.2 Notice of Motion — Councillor Andrew Bond - Port Phillip Sporting Fields

I, Councillor Andrew Bond, give notice that | intend to move the Motion outlined below at the
Ordinary Meeting of Council on 07 September 2022:

That Council:

1.  Reviews the current condition of Councils sporting fields at JL Murphy Reserve (including the
baseball field), North Port Oval, Lagoon Reserve, Peanut Farm, Alma Park and Elwood
Foreshore, and reports back to Council on the current condition of these same sporting
fields.

2. Reviews the current maintenance schedule for all Council sporting fields listed above, and
reports back to Council on the adequacy and effectiveness of this current maintenance
schedule including a review of the scheduled verses actual maintenance with regards to
these sporting fields.

Supporting Information:

The City of Port Phillip has a current contract with CityWide to undertake the management
and maintenance of all of Port Phillip’s sporting fields including North Port Oval, JL Murphy
Reserve, Peanut Farm Reserve, Elwood Foreshore Reserve, Alma Park Reserve, Lagoon
Reserve and other sporting fields. At present there are many issues with the maintenance of
a number of these sporting fields resulting in some sub-standard playing conditions for
teams and clubs based at some of these sporting fields.

A report to Council on the current condition, and the adequacy of the current maintenance
schedule and maintenance contract performance would inform Council on the next steps in
the process to rectify and improve the current condition of these sporting fields.
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